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SYNOPSIS 
From the AAIB Final Report 

 
The UAS, a DJI M600 Pro, was being operated in an automated flight mode to survey a construction 
site when a GPS-compass error caused the aircraft to revert to a flight mode that required manual 
control. By the time that the pilot and observer realised that it was not responding to the return-to-
home (RTH) function, visual line of sight was lost when the aircraft drifted with the wind beyond a line 
of trees. It subsequently collided with the roof of a house before falling into the property’s rear garden. 
No persons were injured. 
 
FOLLOW UP ACTION  
 
Safety Recommendation 2020-017  

 
It is recommended that the Civil Aviation Authority require that operators issued with a Permissions for 
Commercial Operations (PfCO) include in their operations manuals the need to practise routinely the 
actions to take in the event of emergencies, and specify how pilots will remain competent at 
maintaining manual control of their aircraft in the event that automated flight modes are lost. 
 
CAA Response 
 
The CAA accepts this Recommendation. CAA Safety Notice SN-2020/10 was issued on 22 June 2020, 
detailing recommendations to all Remote Pilots (RPs), National Qualified Entities and Recognised 
Assessment Entities.   It strongly recommends that all Remote Pilots ensure they are confident in their 
abilities to recognise and react to likely emergencies and are familiar with the warnings generated by 
their UAS.  It also strongly recommends that RPs regularly practice identifying and responding to 
emergencies, and maintain competence in reversionary flying modes. 

 
The Safety Notice also advises that Operations Manuals will need to assure the CAA that an operation 
is safe enough by describing complete and effective emergency procedures, and providing schedules 
for RP practice of emergencies.  The same advice was given to NQEs/RAEs, to ensure that they 
reinforce the content of the Safety Notice to their customers. 
 
The UAS Sector Team Surveyors and Inspectors have been briefed to pay particular attention to 
emergency handling and pilot training currency sections of Operating Safety Cases. Additionally, 
checks will be made to incoming applications and renewals for Permissions for Commercial Operations 
for the same.  RAE paperwork will be checked for the advice given to their customers when received. 
 
CAA Status: CLOSED 

End 


